RE: Shingle Place Hill -important- say no to SLV

Vail Tyler <vctyler12@gmail.com>

Wed 6/8/2022 6:47 PM

To: Sarah Mellish <ZBAChairperson@manchester.ma.us>

Cc: Town Clerk <townclerk@manchester.ma.us>

2 attachments (973 KB)

SavingShingleHillMECT[2][2].pdf; 79440490-970B-4AD9-80C7-5278B74B6FD6\_1\_105\_c[2].jpeg;

Some people who received this message don't often get email from vctyler12@gmail.com. <u>Learn why this</u> is important

Dear ZBA-Manchester, MA,

Attached please find my full email letter of October of 2020 and a MECT trail map side by side with the SLV proposed site for details. Some highlights of this I have quoted farther below.

My feelings for this development have NOT changed, please find a way to say NO to SLV's Mr. Engler! Deny the Comprehensive Permit that he asks for and end his nauseating push for development. Gloucester Times says 13 waivers will be reviewed tonight, find a way to say NO to these people. A housing development in there will be a nightmare for its wildlife residents and our local human ones, "both" sides of Route 128., now Exit #50. Please remember Earth 1<sup>st</sup>, we only have one, it is fragile and powerful, if we take care of it, it will take care of us.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Sincerely,

Vail

Vail & Roger Tyler 2 Noah's Hill Essex, MA 01929 vctyler12@gmail.com 978-768-6114

"Construction and residential development of any kind in there, especially of that magnitude, will not only pollute Manchester's natural water supply but also **deplete and endanger the wetlands, uplands and wildlife** of all forms endangered and plentiful. A **traffic nightmare** too, more air pollution, more noise pollution, has anyone

looked into that? You'll inevitably have to put in a traffic light for safety.... working commuters, seniors, the school buses, everyone will have it worse than ever. It has taken Manchester and Essex years to protect and conserve this shared acreage of beautiful hiking trails; after so much hard work this 40b plan seems a painful step backwards in the very wrong direction. If approved this plan could pose a negative impact for years to come.

What happened to teaching our children the importance of a green environment, the fragile beauty of the natural world, clean air, fresh water, setting the proper example? We built them a cutting edge "green" MERHS in 2009 in which to learn and grow, that was important then, this is important now. This education is key to everyone of all ages.

Please find a way find to say NO to these destructive, disruptive SLV developers and this location. Show the many families who love and think of the ME Woods as their own that their town believes in nature conservancy and protecting their land rights for future generations. "

Vail C Tyler – October 2020